Doney Park Water
“A Member-Owned Cooperative”

Minutes

August 28, 2019
Directors Present:      Jim Timney




Directors Absent:  Brittany Lehman


Dennis Peat
Eugene Sullivan
Selden Wasson

Also Present:
        
Marc Twidwell – GM 



Missy Oates – Staff

The Board of Directors held their regularly scheduled Board Meeting at the Doney Park Water office at 5290 E Northgate Loop, Flagstaff AZ.  Secretary Selden Wasson called the meeting to order at 11:15 a.m.
The first agenda was Communication from Members – Member Craig Nelson was not present.  Member Amyann Madara was in attendance regarding the gate that she had installed on her property.  Due to the layout of this property the gate has enclosed the meter to the property and access to the other meters on the easement.  The possibility of moving the meter was discussed and she will be given an estimate to do that.  There really isn’t a way to jog the gate or fencing to accommodate us to access the meter.   Marc will have Matt do an estimate and we will email her the numbers.  
The next agenda item was the Approval of the July 2019 Board Meeting Minutes.  All Directors present reviewed the minutes.  Director Peat made a motion to approve, Director Sullivan seconded the motion, all were in favor, and the motion passed. 
The Board then reviewed the Financial Statements.  There were incorrect numbers in the payroll columns in several areas.  Director Peat made a motion to approve with corrections, Director Sullivan seconded the motion, all were in favor, and the motion passed.  
The Board discussed changing the date and time of the regular monthly board meeting.  The Board resolved to hold the regular monthly board meeting on the third Wednesday of every month at 9:00am, at the DPW office (5290 E. Northgate Loop).  Director Sullivan made a motion to approve the resolution.  Director Wasson seconded the motion, all were in favor and the motion passed.

Operations and Office Reports and Current Events 
Director Peat brought up that he talked to ACC about what is required to have a rate increase, etc.  He spoke with a Mary Mee.  He mentioned that he needed the average monthly bill for residential to see what category we would be in.  

Director Peat asked about how the Tariff updates are going with the attorney.  Marc will be checking in with the attorney to see how that is progressing.  The attorney did say he would be doing this is August.

New Business
General Manager Marc Twidwell mentioned having a projector for the next meeting to view the videos of what the inside of the pumps look like and will have a system map to look at as well.

It was proposed to start discussing a long term plan for our infrastructure and how we will be making changes and what the costs of those changes will be. 

Adjournment

Director Wasson made a motion to adjourn, Director Sullivan seconded the motion, all were in favor, and the motion passed.  The meeting adjourned at 1:17 p.m.
________________________________                       ________________________
Secretary
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